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4. APPROVE PAST MINUTES 

MOTION: THAT Education Council approve the November 9, 2021 minutes as 
presented. 

Moved by D. McMullen, Seconded & CARRIED (Unanimously) 

5. ENQUIRIES & CORRESPONDENCE 

�ƒ There were none. 

6. BUSINESS ARISING 

a) Annacis Island Update 

�ƒ D. Wells reported on the four key considerations in the process around the transition of the HMT 
program: people, programming, lease, and equipment. Consultations are taking place, including with 
the ITA. The goal is to finalize some details next week.  

b) Duolingo Score Recalibration & Extension
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�ƒ K. Jones presented this new course, which was developed as part of a significant program revision 
arising from the renewal. This course was missed when the original proposal went through 
governance. The department took an explicitly decolonized approach in the first part of History and 
Culture of Jewellery; the second course JADE 1128 focuses on Western design and art movements but 
incorporates the influences of non-Western cultures.   

iii) Program Updates: Fashion Design & Production Certificate and Diploma 

MOTION: 
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�ƒ There was a session on the annual program review process at Leaders�[ Forum on December 6; 
feedback from deans and department leaders will be discussed by the committee in January.  

8. RESEARCH REPORT 

�ƒ E. Ting reported that the Research Ethics Board is working on revising forms to make them more 
manageable and user friendly. Options to move to online forms are being explored. 

�ƒ The next VCC Teaching, Learning, and Research Symposium will be held on March 10 & 11, 2022 - 
Untangling and Weaving Our History, Knowledge, and Ways of Being: Co-Creating and Making Space 
for Indigenization and Decolonization in Teaching, Learning, and Research. Presentation proposals can 
be submitted until January 21, 2022. 

9. CHAIR REPORT 

�ƒ T. Rowlatt attended the Board of Governors retreat in November with N. Mandryk. Education Council 
has received one student appeal. T. Rowlatt and N. Mandryk met with A. Patel and D. Wells and 
discussed micro-credentials. A by-election for two support staff and two faculty seats (Student Success 
and CTLR/SIE) on EdCo 

https://ctlr.vcc.ca/teaching--learning/teaching-learning-and-research-symposium/



